CORSTON PARISH COUNCIL:  SUMMARY OF THE EXTANT CURO WORKS REQUESTS REVIEWED AT THE COUNCIL MEETING ON 18THSEPTEMBER 2017 
1. CURO TASKS FOLLOWING A MEETING ON 22ND JUNE 2017 
Following a meeting with the Clerk on 22ndJune 2017 Mr Mark Matthews, a Manager from CURO, agreed to:

a)   Arrange the repair of the damaged surface of the ‘Slip’ footpath.

b)  Establish the location of the CURO and B&NES boundary along the ‘Slip’ footpath. 
c)  Paint lines on the surface of the Cottonmead car parking area to define the parking.

NB.  A recent meeting of the CURO tenants living at Cottonmead decided that they do not want parking bays painted and therefore CURO can delete this action.
d)  Report, to the appropriate CURO Department, the damage that a tree in the rear garden of 7, Meadlands is causing to a neighbouring property at 8, Meadlands. 
NB.  CURO will be aware that both of the properties at 7 and 8, Meadlands are occupied by their tenants.  Mrs Sadler, who lives at 8, Meadlands is expecting a telephone call during Thursday 21stSeptember from Owen, a CURO Manager, to discuss the damage being caused to her boundary fence with 7, Meadlands.    
2.  CURO RESPONSIBILTY FOR MAINTAINING THE HEDGE ALONG THE ‘SLIP’ FOOTPATH  
Since the meeting with Mark Matthews/CURO on 22ndJune, it has come to light that a CURO tenant has, for a number of years, paid for the boundary hedge along the ‘Slip’ footpath to be cut.  As this hedge is CURO’s responsibility to maintain, CURO is accordingly requested to reimburse their tenant and also have the overgrown hedge cut as soon as possible and then continue to maintain it and the footpath in a proper manner.  
3.  LIGHTING ALONG THE ‘SLIP’FOOTPATH AND WEEDS AND RUBBISH BY GARAGES
The Parish Council requests that CURO installs permanent lighting along the ‘Slip’ footpath and also takes action to tackle the untidy state of the area at the end of the row of garages in Meadlands.
John May    
Clerk to Corston Parish Council
20thSeptember 2017 
NB.  The above document was sent, via email, to CURO by the undersigned on 20th September 2017.  Despite many subsequent emails sent to CURO asking for a reply to the above subjects no reply has been received.           

John May    Clerk to Corston Parish Council    8thNovember 2017   
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